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 Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,                                                      May/June 2022 

This verse sums up our past couple of months here in Kosrae—Matthew 6:8b, 

“…for your Father knoweth what things ye have need of, before ye ask him.” 

The Lord truly blessed us when we came back to the States for Megan’s 

medical furlough. We had several churches and an individual seek us out to 

partner with us both prayerfully and financially. This is not a normal thing for 

a missionary, but it was a needed thing for our family. 

As we returned to the field, prices have gone up everywhere here. Food, 

electric, gas, lumber, and about everything else continues to increase. There 

is talk of $7 per dozen eggs, which is about double what we are paying now. A 

2x4’s price went from $10.99 to $29.99. But throughout all of these price 

increases, God has provided for us again. Three new churches have partnered 

with us since we have returned to Kosrae! God really knows our needs before 

we do and has the ability to meet those needs. 

Youth group on Thursday nights has started to bear fruit. Our vehicle has 

become too small to fit any more young people in it, so we were able to 

purchase a cargo truck that will give us a lot more room. One young girl and 

two teenage boys have accepted Christ in the past two months. Please pray 

that we can continue to reach these young people for the Lord. 

A man, who started attending our church while we were gone, has a boat and 

likes to go fishing. This has not only opened the door for our family to do a 

little fishing, but also a great time to do some spiritual fishing as well. Emily 

caught a 44.74-pound sailfish (bigger than any fish I ever caught) on her 15th 

birthday. Please remember to pray for Ahlong, who has been taking us out 

fishing. He is talking about salvation with me, but something is holding him 

back at this time. 

In past prayer letters, we asked for prayer for two families who left the church 

while we were gone. Over the past five weeks, we have had one of those 

families there all but one Sunday. Please continue praying for them and the 

other family to return. I am so thankful that God never has given up on me 

and He continues to wait on those who are away from Him with open arms! 

This past Sunday, we had a visitor in service. At first, I did not remember who 

he was, but he was the husband of a lady who got saved in Malem and 

attended Calvary Baptist. She had diabetes and end up passing away in Hawaii 

this year. On Monday, I had a conversation with him and asked him about his 

salvation. Please pray for Solomon, a man searching for the truth! 

Thank you for your faithful prayers. These past two months have been rough 

on Megan’s health. She was doing well before. With her disease, there are 

cycles of bad times. It seems to be that May and June continue to be one of 

those bad times. Also, pray for William and Sepe, who are our most faithful 

members. Both are in the States for medical reasons and need our prayers. 

The Fetter Family—Daniel, Megan, Emily, and Lauren 
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